
Approved by 
the Sel8?toard on: 

10ft �cJ,(

CALL TO ORDER 

SELECT BOARD MEETING 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2020 

REMOTE MEETING 

7:30 AM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:30 am by Chair Roy Epstein. Vice Chair Adam 

Dash and Select Board member Tom Caputo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice 

Garvin, Assistant Town Administrator Jon Marshall, DPW Director Jay Marcotte, Library Director Peter 

Struzziero, Town Clerk Ellen Cushman, Assessors Daniel Dargon and Bob Reardon, Director of Council on 

Aging Nava Niv-Vogel, Acting Director of Human Resources Shawna Healey, Treasurer Floyd Carman and 

Director of Health Department Wesley Chin. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

BUDGET MEETINGS AS FOLLOWS 

Patrice Garvin has been meeting with department heads the last two weeks about FY22 budgets. All 

departments are based on minimal service level budget as dictated by the Financial Task Force 2. Each 

department head is here to discuss their individual budgets. 

All budgets for FY22 are assuming the level services budget that would result from a successful override. 

The non-override budget will be discussed at a later time. 

Facilities 

Garvin announced that the Facilities budget needs more work. The former department head was 

granted an extension before they left their position, and the submission was never provided. The 

Budget Director provided a draft budget with 2% place holder for personnel increases. Garvin and Supt. 

Phelan (Superintendent of Schools oversees Facilities), met and decided that Jay Marcotte and Mike 

Santoro would oversee the Facilities Department until a new director is hired. 

Epstein asked if there was an expectation to continue with the same vendors. Garvin said the cleaning 

contract may change due to the additional square footage from the renovated Police Department and 

new High School, but she is not sure what the financial impact will be. Jay and Mike have a history of 

previous facilities management and hopefully they can help the department move forward before a new 

director is hired. She said they are currently trying to figure out the specifics of the unpaid bills. There 

will be an article brought to Spring Town Meeting to request payment of prior year bills. So far they 

know that Sprint and fuel bills have not been paid. 

Epstein asked how long she thinks it will be before we get a budget. Garvin said she expects it to take a 

couple of months before have identified outstanding payments. 

Dash asked if there would be any additional FTEs in Facilities. She said they are planning to add a 

Systems Manager position in Facilities to help meet the green energy goals of the community. Caputo 
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